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Question 9

Exhibit PG&E-4, Workpaper 5-8, line 6, in reference to street light group replacements 
states, “In 2011, the number of completed replacements was low due to prioritization, 
but in order to meet the agreement with Contra Costa county it must remain at 
approximately 5,000 per year throughout the forecast years.”

a. What agreement does PG&E have with Contra Costa County for street light group 
replacements? How many lights is PG&E replacing under the agreement? What 
type of lights are being replaced?

b. Could the lights being replaced under the agreement with Contra Costa County 
participate in PG&E’s proposed LED conversion program?

Answer 9

a. Attachment GRC2014-Ph-l_DR_CAL-SLA_001-Q09Atch01 is the Letter regarding 
the Contra County Street Light Service Level Agreement (“Letter Agreement”). Per 
Section 4 of the Letter Agreement, “PG&E will perform Group Lamp Replacements 
based on a five year schedule to replace all lamps maintained by PG&E.” PG&E 
replaced 6,300 lights from 2007 to 2012. The total number of PG&E maintained 
lights in Contra Costa County is approximately 34,000 lights. The replacement work 
has been a light for light replacement with high pressure sodium vapor (HPSV) 
lights.

b. Contra Costa County could participate in PG&E’s proposed LED conversion 
program but, per the current Street Light Tariffs, it would have to pay for the 
incremental cost between the HPSV and LED fixtures for any fixtures that were 
converted.
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